
Monthly Update for August 2024 

 

Water:  

• Kerr Electric installed water analyzers and sensor.  
• Continued to investigate PFAS requirements concerning continual water 

monitoring.  
• Purchased a new trash pump and parts for the old pump.  
• Ordered and received a new chlorine �ield test kit. 
• Continued to update on lead and copper revised rule and further 

requirements concerning noti�ications to residents.  
• Spoke to Ludwig Electric concerning exhaust fan in chlorine room.  
• Meeting with Bridget and Gina to discuss lead line service noti�ication 

letters.  
• Reviewed Senate Bill 5 concerning lead service line procedures.  
• All IDEM yearly water samples collected and sent to laboratory. This 

included lead and copper samples.  
• Met with WTH and went over mapping system for lead and copper 

service line updates.  
• Spoke to water employees about procedures for meter reading and what 

to look for when diagnosing meter problems.  

 

 

 

 

Wastewater: 

• Scheduled Starweld to repair north digester airline. 
• Continued working on permits for manhole rehab on Main Street, 

sketches, measurements. 
• Motor windings burned out on blower motor. Ludwigs ordered a new 

motor.  
• Kerr Electric ordered a new VFD for the blower motor for digester.  
• Started documenting repair and maintenance entries for IWORQ 

software.  
• Continued to correspond with INDOT concerning permits for manholes.  



• Signed IDEM capacity certi�icate for upcoming development in the 
county along Fair�ield Causeway Road.  

• Signed IDEM capacity certi�icate for 4-H sewer main.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

Utility:  

• Spoke with Rob Seig concerning golf course survey status, low hanging 
limb on Franklin Ave, trees on 3rd Street, 4th & Mill Street, 5th Street,  

• Met at golf course to go over irrigation  system and need for new pump. 
• Ordered 2 ½ inch repair clamps for irrigation system at golf course.  
• Spoke to Triad Engineering about getting a new map for golf course 

irrigation system.  
• Spoke to Franklin County Health Department, several times, concerning 

a complaint received about a roo�ing company and the material they are 
using.  

• Continued to work with Miami Valley Construction who is installing new 
gas main.  

• Received complaint about Oregon Hill and trees growing in INDOT right-
of-way.  

• Initiated complaint concerning a storage building being placed without 
a permit.  

• Conference call with attorney concerning house and storm water issues.  
• Met with Great Plains representative at pool to look over alarm system 

and cameras.  
• Attended IWORQ training meetings.  
• Met with Ben Harrison and Charlie Mason at golf course and went over 

project at hole # 11.  
 

 


